
Puma Pride…in our School…in Each Other…In Ourselves! 

            Prescott Weekend Update      
Sept. 30th, 2024 

Hello PLC Families!  
 
With the start of October comes the Annual General 
Meeting season.  First on the calendar is the School 
Council AGM this Wednesday at 6:30 followed by the PLC 
Fundraising Foundation AGM on Wednesday the 9th at 
6:30, both in our Collaboration Centre.  Both of these 
councils serve very important but very different functions in 
our school community.  As I have mentioned in previous 
memos, school councils are enshrined in legislation via the 
Education Act.   But more than being mandated by the 
government, councils serve as a bridge between the school 
and our parents and guardians.  As educational institutions 
are under increasing scrutiny over what and how students 
are taught, councils are a conduit to open and transparent 
school communities.  If you have concerns, if you have 
questions that need answers, there is no better forum than 
our monthly school council meetings.   
 
At the AGM, school community members vote on who will serve 
on the council’s executive.  Who can vote?  Well, if you received 
the email with the link to this memo then you yourself are a 
voting member of council.  The executive consists of a chair or 
co-chair who runs the meetings and helps set the agenda.  A 
vice chair who assumes the chair position when the chair or co-
chair is absent.  A secretary who keeps minutes, and a 
communication director who updates the social media and 
webpage.  All council members, whether on the executive or not, 
have the option to attend either in person or virtually.  You’ll 
notice that there is no treasurer position as there are no 
fundraising activities associated with council (more on this next 
week when we discuss the PLCFF).   
 
Last year, the council was small and mighty.  However, their 
many accomplishments were muted by a lack of a secretary and 
a communications director.  How unfortunate.  Between being 
trailblazers in expressing concerns with the government’s 
weighted moving average and school funding in general, 
highlighting the dangers of social media through evening family 
sessions, overseeing the efforts of the PLC Fundraising 
Foundation, and giving voice to the community in what we need 
to address as a school, last year was an impressive year for 
council.  This is even more impressive is that all of this was 
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accomplished within a two to three-hour time commitment a month.    

 

As I have mentioned previously, you don’t need to be a member of the executive to attend 
council.  The meetings are open to any member of the PLC community.  And as a member of 
the PLC community, you don’t have to attend every meeting. And it is rare that we don’t have a 
family bring their children along to colour, read, or play in our Collaboration Centre while the 
meeting is going on.  We also offer a virtual option if you are unable to attend in person.  
If you are able to put your name forward as a member of council, great.  If not, you are still 
welcome to join us on the first (school) Wednesday of each month.  I hope to see you this 
Wednesday at 6:30. And here’s what going on this short week at PLC: 
  

Important Dates This Week 
 

Important Events This Week 
Monday 30th       Tuesday 1st     Wednesday 2nd     Thursday 3rd     Friday 4th       

National Day for 
Truth & 

Reconciliation 
(No School) 

 

October 
(Already !?!?!) 

 

Hot Lunch:  
Pizza 73 

PLC School 
Council Annual 

General Meeting 
 
 

Gr. 6-9 Spring 
Musical Meeting 

@ Lunch 

World Teachers 
Day (Sat.) 

Gr. 3 Field Trip 
(Shumka 
Dancers) 



 
Important Events Next Week 

Monday 7th    Tuesday 8th  Wednesday 9th       Thursday 10th           Friday 11th       
Custodial & 

Maintenance 
Workers 

Appreciation 
Day 

Evacuation Drill 
(pm) 

Gr. 8 
Riverwatch 
Field Trip 

PLC Fundraising 
Foundation 

Annual General 
Meeting 

 

Hot Lunch:  
Quiznos 

 

Professional 
Development 
and Planning 

Day 
(No Students) 

Athletics Dates This Week* 

Monday National Day for Truth and Reconciliation (No School) 

Tuesday 
Sr Boys and Jr A Girls Team 1 Practice @ Lunch 
Sr Boys Game @ PLC vs Muir Lake - 3:45 PM 
Sr Girls Game @ PLC vs SPA - 4:45 PM 

Wednesday 

Jr B Boys Practice @ Lunch - Small Gym 
Sr Girls & Jr. A Girls Team 2 Practice @ Lunch 
Jr A Boys Game @ PLC vs High Park - 3:45 PM 
Jr A Girls Team 1 Game @ PLC vs High Park - 4:45 PM 
Jr A Girls Team 2 Game @ PLC vs Copperhaven - 5:30 PM  

Thursday 

Cross Country @ High Park 
Jr B Girls Practice @ Lunch – Small Gym 
Sr Boys & Jr. Boys Practice @ Lunch 
Jr B Boys and Jr B Girls Games @ Living Waters 
Jr A Girls Team 1 Tournament @ Greystone 
Jr A Girls Team 2 Girls Tournament @ Broxton Park 

Friday 
Jr. B Boys & Girls Practice @ Lunch 
Jr A Boys Tournament @ Greystone 
Jr A Girls Team 2 Girls Tournament @ Broxton Park 

Saturday Jr A Boys & Jr A Girls Team 1 Tournament @ Greystone 
Jr A Girls Team 2 Girls Tournament @ Broxton Park 

 
*These times are subject to change. 

Follow our Facebook athletics page "Prescott Learning Centre Athletics" for up-to-date pictures and info. You can 
also access the athletics calendar on our school website - https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics - This should 

make it easy to filter by your athlete's team and sync to your calendar on your device. 

New and Updated Information 

 
World Teachers Day Oct. 4th/5th - World Teachers Day is 
this Saturday.  The UNESCO event is the opportunity to 
show appreciation for teachers worldwide and to take the 
time to consider the support required to do this difficult job 
and to consider the path forward for educational 
professionals.  I hope you’ll join me this Friday in showing 
our appreciation for the hard work our teachers do for your 
children. 
 

https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics


October Stronger Together Newsletter 
- Each month, Parkland School Division's 
Student Services team compiles a 
newsletter for parents and guardians of 
students. Inside you will find information, 
opportunities and strategies to help you and your family connect with us on your child's 
educational journey. Each month they provide you with information about mental health and 
ways we can work together to support your family.  In this month’s issue, school is underway for 
the 2024-2025 year and the focus is on strengthening the partnership between schools and 
families.  You can find this month's edition at https://www.psd.ca/download/468360 
 
Blocked Weekend Memo - I need to ask that if the opportunity presents itself that you pass on 
this little tidbit of information.   Technology, particularly software programs, are glitchy at best.  I 
bring this up because we are fielding a number of calls from families letting us know that they 
are not receiving weekend memos.  While a few of these concerns are legitimate glitches, when 
we look into these issues the vast majority of problems are the software programs on the 
owners’ devices that block these messages.  If you hear these concerns in or around the school 
can I ask that you encourage these folks to reach out to the office?  I like to think that the memo 
is your window to the school.   Thanks for your help in ‘keeping the curtains’ of the school open. 
 
Music notes from Mrs. Surrendi - Music notes from Mrs. Surrendi: Choir for students in 
grades 2-6 are every Thursday at lunch recess. Choir fees can be paid through PowerSchool. 
For grade 6-9 students interested in being a cast member in a spring musical, we will be having 
a meeting this Thursday at lunch recess.    Mrs. Surrendi  Shauna.Surrendi@psd.ca 
 
Copperhaven School After School Band Program - Copperhaven School is offering an after-
school band program which is open to all PSD students in Grades Six through Nine. The 
Beginning Band is an introductory ensemble for students to learn the fundamentals and 
proper playing techniques of band instruments.  
The Beginning Band practices once a week, Wednesdays After-School from 4:00 to 5:00. 
Families need to arrange transportation.  It is a long-term commitment. Beginning band runs 
from October to the end of April.   The first practice is Wednesday October 2.  Band Instruments 
include: flute, clarinet, saxophone, trumpet, trombone, baritone and percussion (snare drum, 
bass drum, bells). Band students will need to have their own instrument or will be able to access 
rental options for a fee. 
It is expected that students will play their selected instrument for the duration of the session. 
The program fee for band is $25. Fees will be paid through PowerSchool.  Being part of a band 
is more than just playing music! It provides students with an environment to imagine and invent, 
it fosters commitment and self-discipline, and it requires determination.  These characteristics 
contribute to success in life.  If you would like more information please email me at 
chris.shaw@psd.ca 
 
Athletics - Cross Country Running: A huge shout out to all of our Cross-Country runners. 
This past Thursday was our third race of the season on a beautiful course out at Grouse Nest 
Golf Course.  Congrats to all those who raced! 
Races will go ahead each week unless there is inclement weather (lightning, air quality 
concerns, etc.). In the case of a race cancellation information will be communicated through the 
PLC Cross Country Remind app. If you have not already done so please join using this link: 
https://www.remind.com/join/d8b8k7a  
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This week our practice will be Tuesday during lunch. Cross country members will meet Mrs. 
Blanchet in front of the Playground for their designated lunch recess time, please remember 
your running shoes and water bottle and be dressed for the weather. 
Our next race is Thursday, October 3rd. This race is being hosted by High Park School. 
Please watch the Remind app for details closer to the race. 
4:15pm start for grades K - 4 runners - arrive around 4pm 
5:00pm start for grades 5 - 9 runners - arrive around 4:30pm 
***Look for the Prescott flag to locate Mrs. Blanchet and Ms. Rachuk to sign in. 
We look forward to seeing you at our next race! 
Mrs. Blanchet & Ms. Rachuk 
 
Prescott Learning Centre Fundraising Foundation - CALL OUT FOR VOLUNTEERS! 
PLCFF's very popular Halloween dance is coming up on Saturday, October 26th, running from 
6 - 9 pm, and we are looking for volunteers. 
Whether you are able to help out with pre-planning, setting up, concession, games/crafts, 
security or tear down, we would love to hear from you!  We rely heavily on volunteers in order to 
run this fun event for our students - the more volunteers we get, the shorter the shifts are for all. 
Please email executive@plcff.com if you are able to help.  More spooktacular details to come 
very shortly! For more information, please refer to the flyer at the end of this memo. 
 
Hot Lunch – Please refer to the ‘Previously Shared Information’ section of this memo 
for Hot Lunch sign up details. 
 
Rubber Matting Committee - PLEASE NOTE:  The playground will be closed until October 9, 
2024 or until the fencing is removed to install poured in place rubber matting at the 
playground.  
This week you will see Prairie Rubber Paving completing the poured in place rubber matting. 
Please be mindful of the construction crews and equipment during this time. This area will be 
completely off-limits during evenings and weekends as well. The rubber will take days to 
cure. Do not enter the playground before the fencing is down. Please communicate this 
with your children. 
The Play for EveryBODY Committee would like to acknowledge the support from some 
incredible community members. We could not have funded a large portion of this project without 
the help from our major sponsors. A heartfelt thank you goes out to each and every one of you 
who have helped see this project to fruition.   Our major sponsors include:  
Elite Sponsors:  

• Government of Alberta (CFEP Grant)  
• R3 Deconstruction & Abatement  
• Kal Tire and Kal's Replay Grant 

Platinum Sponsors:  
• Prescott Learning Centre Fundraising Foundation  
• My Hero Harper 
• Fortis Alberta 

Gold Sponsors:  
• Seven M Construction  
• Zender Ford 
• Cantiro Homes 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the office or via email at 
chris.shaw@psd.ca.  
 



Previously Shared Information 
 

Smudging at PLC - We are happy to announce that in honour of last Friday’s PSD Orange 
Shirt Day we offered smudging to students and parents/guardians on Friday morning before 
school.  Moving forward smudging will be available alternating Monday and Thursday mornings 
before school until 8:25 am at PLC. Smudging is a ceremony of cleansing and purification for 
the physical and spiritual bodies with the use of sage or sweet grass.  When students choose to 
smudge, they are encouraged to think positive thoughts and encourage themselves to have a 
good day and also think positive thoughts for their classmates and teachers.  Smudging is 
completely optional and is open to everyone!  Parents, guardians, and any other family 
members are always welcome to smudge with their children.  If you have any questions at all 
about this, we would be more than happy to share this process with anyone that is interested in 
learning about it.  If you would like to discuss this further, I welcome your call or visit at the 
school.  I will be sending home a letter to all families outlining the process for students to 
participate.  Please keep an eye on your inbox early this week.   
 
PSD’s Student Transportation Guide - The Student Transportation Guide outlines the 
guidelines for what students can bring on the bus as carry-on items. For the safety of all 
students riding a school bus, we ask that families familiarize themselves with these guidelines  
Please keep in mind that any item larger than a standard backpack won't be able to be 
transported on the bus. If a student needs to bring a large item to school, parents/guardians 
must make alternative transportation arrangements. 
This is particularly important for the following activities and classes: 

• Field trips, special projects, and events (bring anything bus a backpack to school - 
play parkland - skating - hockey) 

• Option classes (e.g., band/music, sports): Large instruments (guitars) or sports 
equipment (like hockey sticks, baseball bats) will require alternate transportation 
(parent/guardian) 

• Construction/shop classes: Items like large wood pieces, birdhouses, or tools also 
require alternate transportation (parent/guardian) 

Thank you for being so supportive in maintaining the safety of our transportation system.  The 
Student Transportation Safety Guide can be accessed by clicking: 
https://www.psd.ca/download/350754 
HOT LUNCH: Orders are now open!  The PLCFF and our Hot Lunch Volunteers have again 
partnered with multiple local businesses to provide hot lunches to our children every week on 
alternating Wednesdays and Thursdays. Order by term OR by lunch date, each lunch date 
closes 2 weeks prior to lunch date; unfortunately, no late orders or unpaid orders can be 
accepted.  Here’s How to register: 

1. Go to https://prescott.hotlunches.net 
2. Click the “REGISTER” menu at the top right-hand corner to sign up. - Our school code 
is PLCHL 
3. Enter your name, email address and phone, then a user id that you will use for access 
to the hot lunch’s application. Enter a password and then enter it again to verify that it is 
 correct. 
4. Once registered, you will be logged into the website 
5. Please add your students by clicking on the green “STUDENTS” button in the top left 
corner. 

Once your students have been added to the system you will be able to place lunch 

https://www.psd.ca/download/350754
https://prescott.hotlunches.net/


orders immediately by clicking the “Order” button below each child’s name.  Here are the dates 
and vendors: 

Weds. Oct. 2nd - Pizza 73       Thurs. Oct. 10th - Quiznos      Weds. Oct. 16th - Dairy Queen 

Thurs. Oct. 24th - Pizza 73         Weds. Oct. 30th - Quiznos      Weds. Oct. 30th - Dairy Queen 

Thurs. Nov. 7th - Dairy Queen    Weds. Nov. 20th - Pizza 73      Thurs. Nov. 28th - Quiznos 

                            Weds. Dec. 4th - Dairy Queen    Thurs. Dec. 12th - Pizza 73 

Follow us on Facebook at Prescott Learning Centre Fundraising Foundation or visit our 
webpage at www.plcff.com for ongoing fundraising updates. Email us at executive@plcff.com 
for any questions or opportunities you would like to bring forward. 
Kind regards, Prescott Learning Centre Fundraising Foundation 
 
After School Art Club is Coming! - Art Club will be starting in October! This after school 
extracurricular will take place on Mondays from 3:15 - 4:15 pm and is open to all students in 
grades 6 to 9. Stay tuned for upcoming information in next week's parent memo. 
 
Oilers Spirit Night at Rogers Centre - Once again, PLC is participating in the Spirit Night at 
Rogers Centre. The Oilers have opened ticket sales to us to purchase at a great discount!  As 
low as $50 a ticket. Quantities are limited, once tickets are sold out we can no longer get that 
price.  Of the 31 possible teams we could have gotten tickets for, in an act of can only be 
described as clear defiance my (soon to be ex ;-) head secretary, and long time Oilers fan,  Mrs. 
Bradford, has selected Tues. Oct 15th as the PLC Spirit Evening.  The opposition?  The 
Philadelphia Flyers of course. A flyer (pardon the pun) will be sent home shortly or you can refer 
to the attachment at the end of this memo.  I have no doubt that we will shortly be announcing a 
school fundraiser ending with me wearing an Oilers jersey.   Or, in Mrs. Bradford’s words; 
“Come cheer on the Oilers and watch them beat Mr. Shaw’s Flyers…” 
 
Prescott Travel Club Hello Prescott 
Families!  As many of you may already 
know, Prescott is starting a Travel Club! We 
are planning to take a group of grade 7, 8 
and 9 students to Quebec over spring break 
of the 2025-2026 school year! That means 
that if your student is entering grade 6, 7 or 8 this year (2024-25), they are eligible to travel with 
us! If you are interested in learning more about this exciting opportunity, please send an email to 
Sarah Saysana at sarah.saysana@psd.ca. 

Final Thoughts - Thanks again for taking the time to read the memo.  A quick reminder that at 
the end of this memo is information regarding community resources and support for families in 
need.  If you or anyone you may know is in need of help, I’ll ask that you share this information 
or reach out yourself.  

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact either my assistant 
principals or me at: 
heather.huisman@psd.ca    esther.vanbeek@psd.ca   chris.shaw@psd.ca.  

Take care, Chris 
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